
Not Even A Snow Day!
Our  first  ground-sticking,  hill-sledding,  angel-making,
sidewalk-shoveling snow of the year is here.  And why not –
it’s already December 6th!

I slept in this morning, which is more than I can say for my
poor husband.  Ironically, last night, he was all gung-ho
about staying up late.  He’s like, “And we can stay up late
because the kids have been sleeping in lately – nothing to do
tomorrow until later…”  And he was right – the two littlest
ones have been sleeping in lately – until today, of course. 
We stayed up really late last night thinking the kids would
sleep in, but WRONG!  They woke my poor husband at 7:20 in the
morning today!  Myself, I didn’t stir until 9:30ish, and I was
lolling out of bed when WHOOSH!  The door to our walk-in
bedroom closet flies open, and it is snowing into the closet! 
Turns out, the closet window was not locked, and so the winter
storm had pushed it open, which pushed open the door to the
bedroom, and all of a sudden, we had a winter storm in our
house!  ‘I guess we’re getting some snow,”  I thought as I
pushed the window shut, closed the door, noticed the baby was
still sleeping and climbed back into bed.  A few minutes
later, and WHOOSH!  It happened again.  “Wow, we’re really
getting snow!”  I said to myself as I noticed the ground was
already blanketed when I shut the window the second time. 
This time, I manipulated the frozen lock until it was shut so
we wouldn’t have to experience the WHOOSH effect again.  Well,
that’s a heck of a way to wake up, especially twice.  Besides,
it was late enough and time for me to contribute to the daily
household  stuff.   Once  downstairs,  I  checked  weather.com,
which informed me that we were forecasted to get 1-2 inches of
snow during the day, and another possible inch at night. 
Immediately we began making plans to go sledding, especially
since our 4-year-old had been waiting for this all year. 
Well, it took us all over an hour to get ready.  And that
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didn’t even include lunch.  We dressed everyone in 2-3 layers,
and then we realized we should probably have lunch before we
tackled the sled hill.  Seeing how difficult it was to unravel
everyone from their winter clothes enough to find mouths to
insert the lunch, we munched on a few pieces of lunchmeat
before heading to the sled hill.

Well, the baby wasn’t happy on the sled hill – and before I
get  all  kinds  of  nasty  comments,  YES  he  was  bundled
intensely!  2-3 layers, then a snowsuit, then a fleece bag-
like thingie, then a few blankets, and my husband and I built
a little tent-like thing around his carrier…  But he IS a July
baby, and I have a theory that people are best suited for the
season in which they were born, so…  no sledding for the
little guy.  Or for mom, for that matter.  I got down the hill
once though, and it was lots of fun – much easier climbing the
hill this time than last year being a few months pregnant! 
Although I was disappointed about only getting to go down the
hill once, after that I got to sit in the warm car and catch
up on my newspaper reading in peace and quiet after the baby
fell asleep, so that was nice.  And after sledding, since we
had kind of cheated on lunch, we treated the kids to Pizza Hut
because for some reason, they like to eat there.  And every
time we’re set to go, I realize I don’t like it, but I think
I’ll be able to find something – but I was wrong again!  I
just don’t like Pizza Hut!  Well, their iced tea is pretty
good…  but their buffet sucks, and so now I’m headed home with
4 exhausted kids and I’m all hepped up on iced tea…  But the
rest of the afternoon went surprisingly smoothly and we even
let our daughter have a friend over – providing her mom drove
her here so we wouldn’t have to venture out in the snow
again.  When the friend’s mom got here, we were chatting about
the snow, and we were all dumbfounded about how much we were
supposed to get.  Usually, the weather channel will over-
forecast us.  If they say 1-3 inches, we usually get a ground
dusting.  Today, they say 1-3 inches, and for most of us, it
snowed from the time we woke until well after the sun set. 



We waited until it was finished to go out and shovel, and by
then it was dark and we had gotten a few inches.  Now I see on
the news that we could get a few more inches…

But anyway, lots of fun today, and all without calling an
official  Snow  Day!   Can’t  all  major  snow  falls  be  on
Saturdays?!?


